St. Clair County Regional Educational Service Agency
Written Hazard Communication Program

General
The following hazard communication program has been established for St. Clair County Regional Educational Service Agency.  This program will be available for review by all employees.

I. Hazard Determination

St. Clair County Regional Educational Service Agency will rely on Material Safety Data Sheets obtained from product suppliers to meet hazard determination requirements.
II. Labeling

a. The St. Clair County Regional Educational Service Agency Maintenance Department will be responsible for seeing that all containers entering the workplace are properly labeled.

b. All labels shall be checked for:

i. Identity of the material

ii. Appropriate hazard warning for the material (Words/Symbols/Pictures)

iii. Name and address of the responsible party

c. Each Custodian/Maintenance worker shall be responsible for ensuring that all portable containers used in their work area are labeled with the appropriate identity and hazard warning.

III. Material Safety Data Sheets (MSDSs)

a. The Maintenance Department will be responsible for compiling and maintaining the master MSDS file.  A master file will be kept in the Maintenance Building.
b. Additional copies of MSDSs for employees’ use are located on the internet at:  http://sccresa.mi.schoolmsds.com/  This internet address can be accessed from all RESA computers, including:
Administration Building – Personnel Office

Academy of Style - Office

Pine River Nature Center - Office

Technical Education Center – Front Office

Transportation Center – Office 

Woodland Developmental Center – Front Office

Virtual Learning Academy – Front Office
c. MSDSs will be available for review to all employees during each work shift.  Copies will be available upon request to the Maintenance Department.

d. Posters identifying the office responsible for maintaining MSDSs and where the MSDS are located are posted at the break room/staff lounge of each building.  Posters notifying employees when new or revised MSDSs are received within (5) days of receipt will be located in the same location(s).

e. If a required MSDS is not received the Maintenance Department will contact the supplier, in writing, to request the MSDS.  If an MSDS is not received after two such requests, the Maintenance Department shall contact the Michigan Department of Labor and Economic Growth, the General Industry Safety and Health Division, at (517) 322-1831, or the Construction Safety and Health Division at (517) 322-1856 for assistance in obtaining the MSDS.
11/12/12

 m.krolczyk


